@ongress of the United States
Washington, B 20515

February 20, 2018

Mr. Jared Kushner

Senior Advisor to the President
The White House

1600 Pennsylvania
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mr. Kushner:

We write with regard to a letter we sent dated December 6, 2017, about your property
located at 666 Fifth Avenue in New York, which is owned by Kushner Cos. It has now been over
75 days since this letter was sent, and we have yet to receive a response. For an administration
that has repeatedly touted its “unprecedented transparency” in a variety of contexts, your silence
is deeply troubling,

In the letter, we expressed concern that you may have a conflict of interest in serving as a
senior White House advisor with a foreign affairs portfolio while simultaneously seeking foreign
bailouts for your troubled New York property, which — according to one report by Bloomberg —
“has failed to secure foreign investors despite an extensive search.”

We asked you two simple questions:

1. Since November 8, 2016, did you have any discussions with any foreign nationals or
entities in Saudi Arabia, United Arab Emirates, Qatar, China, Israel, France or any other
foreign country (excluding Russia) about 666 Fifth Avenue?

2. If the above answer is yes, did you discuss anything related to helping finance, purchase,
or assist with the debt on 666 Fifth Avenue?

We respectfully urge you to live up to the administration’s claim of transparency and
respond to our December letter. Your continued refusal to answer simple yes/no questions
suggests you have something to hide. We appreciate your attention to this matter and look
forward to a response.

Sincerely,

5
Ted W30 fyil

Ted W. Lieu
Member of Congress Member of Congress
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Ruben Gallego U eter Welch
Member of Congress Member of Congress
¥ Gerald E. Connolly
Member of Congress

nnie Watson Coleman

ember of Congress Member of Congress



